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Your ref:  EN010093 

Our ref: CRE/S56compliance 

 
 
 
FAO Dee Allen 
Planning Inspectorate 
Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Avon 
Bristol 
BS1 6PN 
 

 
 
Dear Dee 
 
Riverside Energy Park:  Proposed Integrated Energy Park, Belvedere, London (EN010093) 
 
Certification of Compliance under Section 56 and Section 59 of the Planning Act 2008, and 
under Regulation 16 of the Infrastructure Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) 
Regulations 2017 
  
Peter Brett Associates (“PBA”) acts for Cory Environmental Holdings Limited (trading as Cory 
Riverside Energy) (company number 05360864) of 2 Coldbath Square, London, EC1R 5HL 
(“Cory”).  
 
Cory submitted an application under the Planning Act 2008 on 16th November 2018 for powers to 
construct, operate and maintain an integrated Energy Park, to be known as Riverside Energy Park 
(REP), at the location of Norman Road in Belvedere in the London Borough of Bexley and an 
Electrical Connection to the Littlebrook substation located in the Borough of Dartford. The principal 
elements of REP comprise complementary energy generating development and an associated 
Electrical Connection (together referred to as the ‘Proposed Development’).  
 
Following acceptance of the application for examination by the Planning Inspectorate (PINS) on 
14th December 2018, Cory notified persons of the accepted application pursuant to section 56 of 
the Planning Act 2008. 
 
Notification has been undertaken in accordance with the following Regulations: 

• Regulation 8 of the Infrastructure Planning (Applications: Prescribed Forms and Procedure) 
Regulations 2009 (the APFP Regulations) 

• Regulation 9 of the APFP Regulations 

• Regulation 16 of the Infrastructure Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) 
Regulations 2017 (the EIA Regulations) 

 
As part of the notification process, persons were given the opportunity to review the accepted 
application and register with PINS as an Interested Party and submit a Relevant Representation. 
The period given for persons to register an interest was from Friday 4th January 2019 until Tuesday 
12th February 2019 (inclusive), being 40 days. 
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Pursuant to Regulation 10 of the APFP Regulations, Cory can now certify compliance with the 
above sections of the Planning Act 2008 and EIA Regulations. As such, certificates of compliance 
are enclosed with this letter. 
 
Please contact us should you have any queries. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 

Dermot Scanlon  
Director  
 
For and on Behalf of Peter Brett Associates LLP 
33 Bowling Green Lane, London, EC1R 0BJ 
 
 
Encl. 
 

1. Certificate of compliance with section 56 of the Planning Act 2008 
2. Certificate of compliance with section 59 of the Planning Act 2008 
3. Certificate of compliance with regulation 16 of the Infrastructure Planning (Environmental Impact 

Assessment) Regulations 2017 




